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From the Principal’s Desk 

The term is certainly flying along and I am sure everyone 

will be looking forward to the holiday break coming up. 

As usual, it has been a hectic term.  

Room 8 hosted a wonderful assembly last Friday. What a 

great group of speakers and actors you all are! Thank you for a 

great performance. 

Learning Journeys 

I hope you all had the opportunity to visit your child’s classroom during their 

scheduled Learning Journey. This is such a great chance to see what is going 

on in the classroom, look at your child’s work and have them show you their 

achievements. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend.   

Please note that due to illness Mr Goldsmith’s class will have their Learning 

Journey on Wednesday 25 September from 2.00-4.00pm. 

Personal Details Update 

A reminder to please let us know if any of your contact details change. Should 

we need to contact you it is important to have the correct phone details and 

emergency contact details on record. A simple call to the front office to let us 

know if anything has changed would be fantastic. 

Good luck to our team participating in the Dockers Cup this Friday! I know you 

will all show great team spirit and sportsmanship.

Regards 

Ms Cathy Willis 

Principal  
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 UP & COMING EVENTS 

WEEK 10 

Monday 23 September 

 K-2 Disco 4.15-5.45pm 

 3-4 Disco 6.00-7.30pm 

 

Tuesday 24 September 

 5-6 Disco 5.30-7.30pm 

 

Wednesday 25 September 

 Perth Scorchers visit 

o 8.20am – 8.50am - 

Before School Come and 

Try Event (Top Oval) 

o 8.50am – 9.20am - 

Cricket Blast Clinic  

Year 1-2 

 Year 2 Geography Excursion 

10.45am-2.30pm 

 Room 8 Learning Journey  

2.00-4.00pm 

 

Friday 27 September 

 RISE Reward day 

 Pies (pre-ordered) and ice creams 

available from the canteen 

 

WEEK 1 TERM 4 

 

Monday 14 October 

 Students commence Term 4 

 

Tuesday 15 October 

 Year 6 Graduation Photo 

http://www.albanyprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Congratulations to all of our wonderful honour certificate recipients 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FACTION POINTS 

  

 

  

1867 2000 2163 1844 

 

HONOUR CERTIFICATE RECIPIENTS 

ROOM JUNIOR ROOM SENIOR 

2 
Leilani 
Owen 
Joseph 

15 
Will 

Laiyla 

3 
Grace 
Arvi 

16 
Kai 

Blake 

4 
Eva 
Lulu 

17 
Ella 

Rocco 

5 
Theodore 

Marco 
18 

Billy 
Flynn 

6 
Xavier 
Maia 

20 
Joel 

Lorcan 
Ollie 

7 
Anika 

Maddison 
21 

Skye 
Matilda 

8 
Anneleise 

Bryce 
22 

Isobella 
Toran 

9 
Oakley 
Ebony 

23 
Amara 

Harrison 

13 
George 
Sonny 

  

LOTE 
Richard 
James 

SCIENCE 
Tristan 
Jackson 

JUNIOR SENIOR 

Rosilee Matilda 
Rori Xavier 
Erin Sarah 
Ajay Patricia 
Grace Monique 

RISE Stars 

Interschool Spelling Competition 
Congratulations to our Year 3-4 and 5-6 

teams competing in last week’s competition, 

coming fourth and sixth place.  The students 

competed well with consistent scores during 

most of the rounds. All teams achieved very 

good scores for the word meanings.  Well 

done everyone! 

Dockers Cup 
Tomorrow, Friday 20 September, a group of Year 5 and 6 girls will participate in the Dockers Cup 

football competition at Centennial Oval. Kicking off at 9.30 they will play three rounds of AFL 

football, and the leaders will go through to the Semi-Finals and Major Finals after lunch.  The team 

has been training hard with Mr Dawson and we know they will RISE to the challenge.  Good luck to 

all the players!  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=/ZO/dqV2&id=164B09E8E559C3374AC2071FBA2302A87AD173E2&thid=OIP._ZO_dqV2EngwZL0AYBRyIAHaIK&mediaurl=http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/FD_CMYK_FREODOCKCUP.jpg&exph=630&expw=571&q=dockers+cup&simid=608033322280747413&selectedIndex=0
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Students In The Spotlight 
Earlier this Term Ethan in Room 21 participated in Albany’s Got Talent.  Ethan loves 
music and is part of the school choir. He has a natural ability for rhythm and beat, and 
often combines his drumming with song and beatboxing.  In the production Ethan sang, 
beatboxed then combined both using a loop station.  In his own words the reason for 
wanting to be part of this show, he says “I wanted to face my fears.”  Awesome 
performance Ethan, well done!   

Blake in Room 9 placed first in the Albany Soapbox Club 
Time Trials recently.  The Club says “the Time Trials are not 
based on winnings, but on the consistency of a driver’s 
racing ability”. Blake’s family is regularly involved in the 
Soapbox Club activities, and Blake has competed in many 
events including the junior racing event in May on Apex Drive Mount Clarence.  
Congratulations on your great results Blake! 

It is exciting to announce that thirteen of our students have qualified 
for the Albany Junior Soccer Association Cup Final game this week.  
Shelley, Milla, Aaron O, Aaron W, Mitchell, Fergus, Jackson, Jaxon, 

Oliver, Riley, Caelen, Merlin and Lincoln from Year 6 form the Albany Primary Soccer Club 
Under 12s team, coached by Joe Trichilo.  They have had a very successful season and are the 
runners-up on the League Ladder.  Their game on Saturday will be against Great Southern 
Grammar for the Cup Trophy and we wish them all the best. 

Term 3 RISE Reward  
Remember Friday 27 September 2019 is the RISE Reward 
day!  Participating students will play Tabloid Sports on 
the oval and come to school in free dress (in sporting 
attire eg: footy jumper, netball uniform, board shorts). 
Keep showing your RISE behaviour expectations to be 
part of the fun.  
 

Chaplain’s Corner 
Third Term has been an exciting, bustling term, especially welcoming our new Principal Ms Cathy Willis – it is 

wonderful to have her with us. 

Chaplaincy provides  much diversity, it has been my pleasure to engage  with the class teachers in some Health 

Lessons, within the Social and Emotional curriculum.  Among the topics  covered have been  Cybersafety, Digitial 

Citizen, Team Unity, Friendship and  Self- Care lessons. 

Enhancing this work will be the decision to invest in  the award winning program “Bounce Back” suitable for K-6 years. 

It provides a positive education approach to wellbeing, resilience and social and emotional learning.  

Last week students were able to participate in a free webinar Virtual Lesson called “Online friends and Strangers” 

suitable for Years 4-6, presented by the Office of E-Safety. The presentation explored online safety and relationships, 

and was designed to empower students with the skills to enable them to identify and establish personal on-line safety 

boundaries. 

Happy holidays everyone, stay safe. 

Suzy Anderson 

Albany Primary School Chaplain 

Tue Wed – Even Weeks /Tue, Wed, Thur – Odd Weeks 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=iC4JX7D0&id=5C63808D2F8AA4CD4416905EE642CA7332B72481&thid=OIP.iC4JX7D0g17X0giEQIZgEgHaG1&mediaurl=https://101clipart.com/wp-content/uploads/07/Sports Clipart For Kids 28.jpg&exph=1199&expw=1300&q=playing+sports&simid=608042904343479561&selectedIndex=33
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P & C News 

The Uniform Shop Needs A Leader 

– Could It Be You? 
 
The Uniform Shop Committee Coordinator role has 
become vacant! We are seeking someone to step into 
the vacancy as soon as possible. Please call Carly on 
0403 756 816 if you would like to find out more about 
the role. 

 
 
Thank you very much Rowena for your dedication to the 
role over the last few years. Your involvement with the 
P&C has been invaluable. We wish you and your family 
the best in your future adventures.  
 

Roald Dahl’s “The Twits” At AEC 

Saturday 28 September 

The P&C has partnered with the AEC for a wonderful 

fundraiser. Use the code PandF10 when you purchase a 

ticket to “The Twits” and the Albany Entertainment 

Centre will donate $4 from each ticket to your Albany 

PS P&C for future projects. A flyer with more details will 

be coming home today with this newsletter.  

 

 

Grants Sub Committee 
 
The P&C is floating the idea of adding a Grants Sub 

Committee to the group. The aim of the Grants Sub 

Committee would be to keep a look out for relevant 

grants and work together to write grant submissions 

and any relevant acquittal documents. We foresee that 

this could be a useful addition to the P&C so that we can 

work to fund more great projects in the future. If you 

are interested in finding out about joining the Grants 

Sub Committee, please contact Carly Talbot on 0403 

756 816. 

Canteen Specials Week 10 
 
On the last day of term, Friday 27 September, the 
canteen will be offering a special lunch service 
consisting of a variety of pies along with the very 
popular $2 ice cream cones.  Pie order forms must be 
returned to the canteen no later than Wednesday 25 
September. Spare forms are available from the canteen. 

 

Board Bits 
It’s been a busy school term for the Board, and we look forward to even more productivity next term.  The meeting 
dates for Term 4 are as follows: 

 WEEK 4 - Monday 4 November at 7 pm in staff room  

 WEEK 8 - Monday 2 December at 7pm in staff room - This meeting will be open to the public, and the 
School Board will present the Annual Report for 2019. All are welcome to attend. 

 

Signing In And Out @ School 
If your child arrives at school after the start time of 8.50am please ensure they come to Reception for a Late Slip, 
which they will be required to present to their teacher.   

Students leaving the school earlier than the end of classes at 2.50/3.00pm must be signed out at Reception by an 
authorised parent/guardian.  If the student returns to school after being signed out (i.e. they go to an appointment 
and come back) they must come to Reception for a Return Slip, which they will be required to present to their teacher. 

Thank you for your cooperation in following these procedures. 

 

https://pixabay.com/illustrations/leader-crowd-stand-out-group-2815528/
https://pixabay.com/vectors/icecream-cones-dessert-vanilla-311961/
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Out And About At A.P.S  

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

This week Room 2 and Room 3 from Pre-

Primary went on an excursion to the 

Cleanaway AWARE Recycle Centre. 

Here are our Interschool 

Spelling Competition 

representatives at 

Spencer Park PS last week. 
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Community News and Events 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school.  We provide this space for community 

groups to advertise to the school community.  It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child. 

 

 

 

 

  

   

Year 5 Girls Basketball 

A group of APS year 5 girls are putting 

together a team to play basketball in 

the upcoming 2019/2020 season. We 

are still looking for a few extra 

players. We have a team coach and 

manager sorted, we just need some 
more players to put a team on the 

court. If you are interested in finding 

out more, please call or text Carly on 

0403 756 816. 

 


